Environmental Health & Safety Committee Minutes 

October 21, 2015 - Walker Library
Members Present:  Ben Jones, Jeff Farrar, Kara Hooper, Erika Austin, Bea Purdue, William Nance, Alan Parker, Joe Whitefield, Doug Brinsko, David Edgar, Hermon Phuntling
Members Absent:  Jack Ross, Watson Harris, Jimmy Hart, Barbara Draude, Fatima Adeyemo, Shelia Knight, Kathy Musselman, Buddy Peaster, Carol Boraiko, Ron Malone, Andy Bickers, Nicole Chitty, Rick Chapman, Brian Holley
EH&S Safety Metrics/Sept. – Completed 14 lab inspections.  All labs, in the new Science Building have been inspected twice to date.  Employees trained through the online safety modules total 1,803 to date.  Developed and maintained seven online training modules.  TDEC approved the Academic Research license September 14.  Radiation Safety Committee formed and meets quarterly.  At our Campus Cleanup, 34 volunteers removed 235 lbs. of trash from the campus grounds.  Hazardous waste is removed bi-annually.
Crisis Management Plan – The Environmental Health and Safety Committee has been tasked with reviewing a draft of the MTSU Basic Crisis Management Plan.  Members present at the October 21st meeting already have a hard copy of this document.  This document will be emailed to the committee and feedback is due by November 18th.  

AED’s – Appendix A, of the AED Policy, has been updated.  This is the contact list of department owners and contact numbers.  It was suggested this list be on the EH&S website so it could easily be viewed and updated.  Appendix A would reference the EH&S website for the updated contact list.  Doug will work with the Legal Office to get this change made in the policy.
Facilities Services’ Summary of Services Report – This is an annual report that has been published for the past 12 years. This report breaks down areas of work performed & accomplishments in areas of Facilities Services.  This report can be accessed on the Facilities Services website at http://www.mtsu.edu/facserv/. 
Campus Safety Issues – We are in the process of changing out fire extinguishers in all buildings.  These have to be replaced every five years.  The old ones will be used for training and then will be recycled.  

Erika had a safety concern with wasps in the softball dugouts and people having an allergic reaction if stung.  There’s not much that can be done but to continue to spray areas where they build nests.  Softball is played spring and fall.
Campus Safety Handbook – Chapter one needs to be read by all employees.  All MTSU employees shall follow safe practices & rules and report unsafe conditions.  This handbook can be accessed on the EH&S website at http://www.mtsu.edu/ehs/. 
Agenda Items tabled to November’s Meeting – 

· Golf Carts – rules update & driver’s registration

· Clery Report & Fire Alarm Response Protocol

· Radiation Safety Update

· Environmental Events Update

· Chemicals/storage
Next meeting will be November 18, 2015 from 1:30– 2:30p.m. in the Walker Library, rm. 475.  
